                                        Proposed bylaw change 

Present bylaw                                                                        

 ARTICLE IV. MEETINGS

Section 7. Proxies: Any member in good standing may be designated to act on behalf of a JCNA group or groups at any annual general  

meeting or special meeting of the members of the JCNA at which votes by ballot may be taken. Delegates may only carry proxies from JCNA groups within their own JCNA region. A proxy consisting of a letter from the president of each JCNA group for which the member is empowered to act must be submitted to the JCNA secretary before the meeting. No proxies will be accepted after the meeting has been   called to order. Proxies shall be in effect for one meeting only.

 Proposed

 DELETE  ARTICLE 1V. MEETINGS  SECTION 7. PROXIES:

 REASON        

I have represented JAGM at 6 to 8 AGM's as a voting delegate over the past 20+ years. I have personally observed, on several occasions, a small number of delegates control as many as 20% of the total votes cast via the use of proxies. The question is whether these proxy holders were given specific instructions on how to vote on the various issues, not just carte blanche votes. It has always seemed odd to me that the proxy holders cast their votes in a unified block as in my many years as a JCNA member I have not witnessed any issue that all the members totally agree upon, which leads me to believe that perhaps these proxies were issued without the full knowledge of the subject or issues being voted on. I believe that in many/most cases the proxy carrier was not given firm instructions on how to vote on a specific question, therefore it is  

doubtful that the proxy represents the wishes of a specific club or it's membership instead they may represent the wishes of the proxy holder. I suggest that if a club or affiliate does not feel strongly enough about an issue or issues to be represented at the AGM, their position on an issue remains mute and is unknown to the AGM attendees and therefore cannot be represented by a proxy. I strongly believe that the continued use of proxy's will negatively impact the   decisions made at the AGM and will lead to decisions made at the AGM being questioned and considered irrelevant since they do not represent the JCNA membership at large.        

In closing, there are no proxy votes in the democratic process for electing presidents, the passage of legislation and in the court of law. I strongly believe that if we, JCNA, are to survive in the future, as a viable representative of the preservation of these great automobiles then we too should adopt the same democratic practice.

Submitted by Bob & Darlene Stevenson

Jaguar Affiliates Group of Michigan

        
